
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are delighted that
you have joined us this morning. Children of  any age are
welcome to attend the Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery
for children 6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in
the Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct you. You
may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper at any of  the Nave
entrances for the young children in your family who are
accompanying you. If  you are attending the 7 a.m. Liturgy,

we invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you
are attending the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy, come to our Christian Education classes and
if  you are attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you!

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

Announcements
W E E K  O F  M A R C H  1 9 ,  2 0 1 7

PARKING

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with mobility challenges and
those with disabled plates or placards. Parking for the able-bodied is available in
the B and C lots off  9th Avenue and on the street. 

WORSHIP THIS WEEK

SU N DAY

WE E K DAY S

EVERY SUNDAY

BR E A K FA S T

7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the church.
Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of
the clergy for directions.

CH R I S T I A N FO R M A T I O N

9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

Adult Classes
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
Faith and Family Matters (Chapel)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

Children’s Classes
Ages 3 (as of  8/15/16) through 1st grade
(Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade
(Cathedral Annex Building)

Youth Classes
6th grade through 12th grade
(810 Broadway Building)

7:00 a.m.
8:30 a.m.
11:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II



T H I S  W E E K  A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

TUESDAY, MARCH 21
7:00 a.m. – Cathedral Men’s  

Breakfast
7:00 a.m. – Women’s Bible Study
8:00 a.m. – Implementation 

Committee Meeting
2:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting 
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 22
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
4:15 p.m. – Scripture, Saints, 

and Song
5:15 p.m. – Dinner
6:00 p.m. – Wed. Evening Lenten  

Book Study - Victor Judge
6:00 p.m. – Journey in Faith
7:30 p.m. – Young Adults Study

THURSDAY, MARCH 23
10:00 a.m. – CBS Bible Study
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
5:00 p.m. – Room In The Inn

SATURDAY, MARCH 25
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours

SUNDAY, MARCH 26
4 Lent
7:30 a.m. – Breakfast
9:45 a.m. – Christian Formation
12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDARCATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, MARCH 21 | 7:00 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, March 21, at 
7 a.m. Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the
Cathedral at 615.255.7729. The deadline is today.

WEDNESDAY EVENING LENTEN 
BOOK STUDY
MARCH 22, 29, AND APRIL 5 | DINNER: 5:15 P.M.
CLASS: 6:00 P.M. | PARISH HALL

Beloved educator, friend of  the
Cathedral, and Vanderbilt Divinity School
Professor Victor Judge will lead a
Wednesday evening Lenten Book Study
titled “The Tragedy of  Othello and Racial
Prejudice and the Collision of  Christian-
European and Muslim-Arabian Cultural
Strains.”

Classes will meet from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. in the Parish Hall on the
following dates: March  22, 29, and April 5. A dinner will be served
in Cheek Hall starting at 5:15 p.m. Call 615.255.7729 by 4 p.m.,
Mondays to RSVP for dinner. Please come and bring a friend!

EASTER MUSIC AND FLOWERS

If  you would like to give a gift for
flowers in the Chancel or music to
celebrate Easter in memory of  or in
thanksgiving for family or friends,
please send a check to the Cathedral in
an envelope marked Easter Flowers,
c/o Nancy Wilson, or Easter Music, c/o
Michael Gebhart. For questions about
flowers, contact Nancy Wilson at nwilson@christcathedral.org.
For questions about music, contact Michael Gebhart at
mgebhart@christcathedral.org. The deadline for inclusion in
the Easter Order of  Worship is Monday, March 27.

ROMANS IN LENT:  YOUNG ADULTS STUDY SERIES
WEDNESDAYS | 7:30 P.M. | CHEEK HALL

Young adults of  the Cathedral are invited to attend an ongoing
study series of  the book of  Romans through the season of  Lent.
Following the lectionary, we will journey through the salvation story
exploring Paul’s understanding of  sin, faith, justification and the
Spirit. 

SAVE THE DATE
11TH ANNUAL BACHANALIA
FRIDAY, MARCH 31 | 4:00-10:00 P.M. | NAVE

Christ Church Cathedral’s Bachanalia
is just a few weeks away —six hours
of  Bach performed by some of
Nashville’s finest musicians, from 4 to
10 p.m. March 31. We need
volunteers to usher, sell T-shirts,
serve food, act as stage hands, and
other jobs. If  you are interested,
please go to the link below and click
on the job/shift you would like to fill.
It will automatically populate your name; just add your T-shirt
size in the comments section.

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c4eabaf29a7fa7-
bachanalia, or contact Sheri Sellmeyer at sherisellmeyer@gmail.com.

Open and free to the public.
Light refreshments and souvenirs will be on sale.

THE NEXT OPPORTUNITY FOR BAPTISM IS
THE GREAT VIGIL OF EASTER
SATURDAY, APRIL 15, 2017 | 7:00 P.M. | NAVE

The next opportunity for baptism will be
Saturday, April 15, 7 p.m., at the Great
Vigil of  Easter. If  you or your child
would like to be baptized, please contact
the Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough
at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org by
Monday, March 27. Baptism rehearsal will
be Saturday, April 15, at 9 a.m. 

TOURS

Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.



C O M I N G  U P  A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

SUMMER MISSION TRIP REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!

URBAN ADVENTURE — Mobile, Alabama, June 18-25
Rising 9th-12th Graders: Cost $450

URBAN MISSION — Nashville, Tennessee, July 9-13
Rising 6th-8th Graders: Cost $150

Learn more and register at youth.christcathedral.org.

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org.

2017 LENTEN AID DRIVE

This year the Christ Church Cathedral
Lenten Aid drive has been designated for the
benefit of  the Friends Life Community.
Founded in 2007, Friends Life Community
(https://friendslife.org) provides licensed
day habilitation programming for adults with
intellectual and developmental disabilities as
they develop socially, grow personally, and enjoy community.

In order to participate in this year’s Lenten Aid Drive, please
purchase a gift card (in any denomination) from one of  the
following merchants: Staples, Amazon, Kroger, and Trader Joe’s.

These gift cards will help cover operating costs, including gas, office
supplies, and resources for the many classes taught weekly, such as
Cooking and Nutrition, Creative Writing, Theatre, and Studio Art. 

Bring the gift card to church with you on Sunday and place it in the
alms basin or mail to the following address: Christ Church
Cathedral Lenten Aid Drive, 900 Broadway.Nashville, TN 37203

May your Lenten alms lead you ever more deeply into the coming
joy of  Easter.

CHANGE OF INFORMATION CARDS

If  you have a change of  address, phone number, or
email address, please pick up a card on the pew rack in
the reception area. Fill it out and return it to the
receptionist. Thank you!

A NEW CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL
DIRECTORY IS COMING SOON!
APRIL 18-23 & MAY 1-2

Make plans now to be included in the
new Christ Church Cathedral pictorial
directory. One of  the action items in
the Strategic Plan, our new directory
will help us in connecting with each
other and welcoming new parishioners.
Lifetouch photographers will be at the
Cathedral to photograph parishioners
April 18-23 and May 1-2. Photographs
will feature a black background and
each family or individual will receive a complimentary directory
and one 8x10 photograph. Participants will also be able to order
additional photographs. To reserve a sitting time, go to
https://booknow-lifetouch.appointment-plus.com/9r4n0hhc/
and follow the prompts.

CALLING FOR WAYFARER VOLUNTEERS

Despite the changing face of  Nashville,
homeless and transient individuals are
still with us. On Sunday mornings they
often come to the Cathedral seeking help
because there are very few social service
agencies open on Sundays. Through the
Wayfarer Volunteer program, two
Volunteers are available each Sunday to
greet and meet those who seek help
from us. These Volunteers provide a welcoming smile,
sometimes a prayer, and a recommendation of  where they can
find a meal. There are currently 14 Wayfarer Volunteers who
sign up for two hours at least one Sunday every three months.
They are Ben Fuqua, Bruce Dobie, Claire Evans Martin, David
Long, Ed Miller, Fletch Coke, Bill Coke, Jane Boram, Jon
Stanley, Ken Penegar, Libby Patterson, Melissa Rose, Patti
West, Susan Hudson, and Walker Willsie. Ask any of  these
volunteers about the program and what it means to them. If
you are interested in becoming a Wayfarer Volunteer or need
further information contact Bill Coke at wcoke1@bellsouth.net.

WEATHER ADVISORIES: When inclement weather
strikes, please check the Cathedral website, christcathedral.org,
for current notices about schedules at the Cathedral.



C O M I N G  U P  

We need 25 workers per day and another 5 or 6 people per day in
supporting roles.  If  you want to be involved but aren’t available for a
full day of  labor, or have any questions, contact Fielding Logan at
615.465.4227 or fielding@qprime.com to help in other ways. 
All workers and anyone visiting the job site must be 16 or older.

LET YOUR LIFE SPEAK:
A PEACE AND RECONCILIATION PILGRIMAGE
MARCH 30–APRIL 2, 2017 | WASHINGTON, D.C.
SPONSORED BY CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL

Peace: A faithful and hopeful response
to the powers of  evil, violence and injustice
in the world. Reconciliation: A path
to restoration and wholeness, based in
forgiveness and respect for the dignity of
every human being.  Pilgrimage: An
intentional journey of  the heart.

Invitation: Join the members of  Christ Church Cathedral and
Gordon Memorial United Methodist Church, March 30-April 2
for a journey of  the heart to our nation’s capital, to experience
our shared history, learn about the ongoing work of  peace and
reconciliation, and worship at the Washington National Cathedral.

Cost: $750 per person.  Includes: roundtrip motor coach travel;
3 nights lodging at St. Gabriel’s Retreat House, 1201 Hilton Ave,
Catonsville, MD; 3 breakfasts and 2 dinners at St. Gabriel’s
Retreat House; admission fees; guides; gratuities, and taxes.
Meals not included: lunch Thursday through Sunday, and dinner
on Thursday and Sunday.

For more information, please contact the Reverend Roger 
Saterstrom at rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org or Jane Boram at
jane2302@att.net You may also go to christcathedral.org/events
to check out the itinerary, and to sign up for the pilgrimage. 

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the
Cathedral to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer,
study, and fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please
leave any weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in
your car before entering the Cathedral grounds.

AUTOBIOGRAPHY WRITING WORKSHOP
WEDNESDAYS, MAY 10, 17, 24, 31, AND JUNE 7 | 6:00 P.M.
DIOCESAN HOUSE, 3700 WOODMONT BLVD. 37215

Christ Church Cathedral will offer a workshop for those
interested in meeting together to discuss writing their
autobiographies. Dr. Erwin Hargrove, a retired Vanderbilt
faculty member, and communicant at Christ Church Cathedral,
will lead the group. The workshop will meet on five Wednesday
evenings at the Diocesan House from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m.
(May 10, May 17, May 24, May 31, and June 7).  Participants
will be asked to explore their early lives and reflect on their
experiences in subsequent stages of  life. Reflections will be
evoked through discussions with respect for privacy. The
purpose is to help people gain a fuller understanding of  their
own lives as they reflect on their experience. Dr. Hargrove has
written about the lives of  public figures and is familiar with
studies of  the life cycle in women and men. Participation will
be limited to ten persons.

If  you are interested please contact Melinda Balser at
mbalser@christcathedral.org.


